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Honiton Town Council


Policy Committee


Minutes of the meeting of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton on the twenty sixth day of February 2007 

Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr V C Whitlock (Town Mayor)
	Cllr Mrs S R Holloway (Chair)

	Cllr A Boom
	Cllr R E Coombs

	Cllr M J Teare
	Cllr Mrs V A Howard

	Cllr Mrs Y M Trotman
	Cllr R A Sharpe

	Cllr Mrs S A Casson
	Cllr Mrs C A Richards

	
	Cllr Mrs E M Tirard

Cllr C Tratt (Deputy Town Mayor)


Also in Attendance Cllr Ms V Ash

43.  Apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Cllr Hopkins (work), Cllr Gaughan (personal) and Cllr Halse (Chair of another meeting)

44.   Declarations of interest in items on the agenda.

A declaration of interest was recorded for all Councillors in respect of the discussion re Tesco’s and the Item 9 regarding Councillors Allowances.

Cllr Tirard recorded a personal declaration for item 3 as she is the Town Councillor representative / Director of the TIC Ltd.

Cllr Coombs recorded personal interest in items 13 & 16.

Cllr Boom recorded a personal interest in item 13

Cllr Whitlock recorded a personal interest in item 13.

45.    Tourist Information Centre

It was proposed by Cllr Sharpe that £1,000 be paid from reserves to the TIC Ltd and that a small number of representatives from the Council meet with the Directors to form a recommendation for the next Policy Committee meeting. This was seconded by Cllr Boom and was carried unanimously with Cllr Tirard abstaining.

46.    Town Guide

It was proposed by Cllr Teare and seconded by Cllr Howard that discussions be held with the Chamber of Commerce before any approach is made to the publishers. This was duly carried.
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47.    Tesco’s presentation

Following the advice received it was felt that no comments should be expressed and Cllr Howard proposed and Cllr Trotman seconded that a letter of thanks be sent to the Company for their presentation and this was duly carried.

48.    Fidelity Insurance

On the recommendation of the Town Clerk Cllr Tirard proposed the fidelity insurance be increased to £200,000, this was seconded by Cllr Casson and duly carried.

49.    Property Repairs

Following a discussion it was felt appropriate to have the roof repaired accepting the quotation of £395 + VAT for this work. This was proposed by Cllr Casson and seconded by Cllr Tirard and duly carried with a further report to this Committee at some future date.

50.   Election Pack 

The Election Pack has been received and it was not felt appropriate to have another “Meet the Councillors” evening. We have undertaken such an exercise recently and the Returning Officer has also had a similar presentation last week. The Press will be carrying the advertisements of EDDC and we will advertise through our notice boards.

51.    Councillors Allowances

The recommendation of the remuneration panel be implemented, i.e. that the allowance be increased from £275 to £283 for the 2007 / 8 financial year was proposed by Cllr Coombs and seconded by Cllr Whitlock and duly carried.

61.    Floral Displays

It was proposed by Cllr Coombs and seconded by Cllr Boom that EDDC be approached to see if planters could be obtained for the signs on the entrance to the Town. This was carried.

62.    Cycle Racks in Lace Walk

It was proposed by Cllr Tirard and seconded by Cllr Casson that £100 be allocated to provide cycle parking. Further schemes can be considered if these prove to be successful. This was duly carried.  

63.    Recognition for Townsfolk who bring honour to the Town

It was proposed by Cllr Teare that the Town Councillors can nominate anyone they feel is worthy of recognition to the Emergency Committee and their names can then be put forward for the Town Council’s approval. This was seconded by Cllr Whitlock and duly carried.

64.     Sculpture for the Glen.

Cllr Boom outlined the idea that a sculpture be placed in the Glen at some time in the future. Cllr Teare proposed that the Committee agree in principle to this suggestion. Cllr Tirard seconded the proposition and it was duly carried.
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65.    A30 / A303 Dualling. 

A copy of an article in the Western Morning News having been circulated it was felt that nothing further should be done at the present time.

66.    Safety on the A35 (Kings Road)

It was proposed by Cllr Whitlock that the question of bollards / refuges be put to the people attending the meeting tomorrow on the basis of matched funding. This was seconded by Cllr Richards and carried. The Committee requested that a vote of thanks be recorded for the work of Cllr Teare & Cllr Tirard for their excellent risk assessment on the safety here.

67.     Lighting at Littletown Road / Dove Close.

It was proposed by Cllr Tirard and seconded by Cllr Howard that the Town Council pay for two street lamps at a cost of approx. £2,000 each. This was duly carried although the Town Clerk should approach Devon CC to see if they can be bought on a matched funding basis.

68.     Reduction in CPSO’s in the Town

It was felt that the Town Council should continue to monitor the position and if problems do arise then the matter should be taken up with Inspector Gale, which follows on from his presentation to the Town Council.

69. The Chair closed the meeting at 8.50 p.m.
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